

## Swamp Fox Quilters

Florence, SC

Volume 41 Issue 4

May 2021

swampfoxquilters1@gmail.com

swampfoxquilters.com

#### Officers for 2021

President Lauri Winburn
Co-Vice President Carol Ann
Hobbs and Pam Turner
Treasurer Timi Bronson
Secretary Linda Smiley

### Committee Chairpersons for 2021

Block of the Month Marguerite Ewing Community Quilts Frances Kelley Correspondence/Sunshine

Carol Fleenor

Facebook Jonnie Britton, Timi Bronson, Lauri Winburn

Holiday Bazaar Wanda Moody Historian Teresa Reed until fulfilled Librarian Pam Bishop

Membership Jonnie Britton

Newsletter/Website Teresa Reed

Publicity Chairman?

QSC Liaison?

Opportunity Quilt Raffle 2022

Lauri Winburn

Opportunity Quilt Raffle 2022
Guild Challenge 2021 Teresa Reed
Guild Challenge 2022 Jonnie Britton

and BethTwedel

Work Day Chairman?

We had wonderful presentation at our May meeting Lauri Winburn introduced the speaker, our very own Ray Vance. She shared a collection of her wonderful quilt projects over the years.



Call to Order by Lauri Winburn, President. The minutes of the April 1, 2021 were presented for approval.

Next Meeting: June 3, 2021 at the Hartsville Museum to enjoy the "Diamonds ar Forever" Quilt Show. Lunch on your own.

A BIG Thank You to Jan Davis for allowing us to use her building for our Monthly Meetings. The address is 2101 N Williston Rd (327), Florence. The building is large enough to maintain social distancing.

Beautiful things come to gether one stitch at a time.



<u>Charity Quilt Projects</u> will be Tummy Time for the McLeod Health Nurse Family Partnership and wheelchair quilts for Honorage Nursing Center. Frances Kelley will store the quilts until the presentation date. Batting is available through the guild

## Treasurer's Report

### submitted by Timi Bronson

<u>Treasurer's Report</u> submitted by Timi Bronson for March: total expenses \$890.27, total income \$722.50 and net income -\$167.77. Reconciled bank balance \$4,480.46 (\$300.00 to SFQ QOV). There is a reconciled balance for SFQ in the National Quilts of Valor account of \$342.57.

### Blocks of the Month

Marguerite Ewing: The April BOM Underground Railroad winner was GwynAnne Sawyer and Garden of Eden winner was Wanda Moody. The May block is Shoo Fly, and Jacob's ladder each  $12\frac{1}{2}$  inches unfinished. Patterns are available by email.

Shoo Fly

Jacob's Ladder





Quilts of Valor There are currently 3 quilts available for raffle fundraising. Kits are available for quilt blocks. Timi Bronson asked for volunteers to assist with quilting and binding. Backing and batting are available for QOV and Tummy Time quilts. A delivery of batting has been ordered the cost of which will be deducted from the SFQ QOV National Account. Contact Lauri or Timi.

\$1 each or 6 for \$5. Drawing will be on July 4.

Hartsville Farmer's Market May 8 and June 12 (9am-1pm)

Florence City Center Farmer's Market 5 (9am-1pm)

May 15 and June

Presentations to Veterans will be done on the sale dates.





## 2021 Challenge Quilt

Challenge Quilt "Diamonds Are Forever" are at the Hartsville Museum for display. The quilts will be numbered for voting at the June 3rd meeting. Names will be on the quilts after the members have voted. There will not be a luncheon after the June meeting at the museum, but some will be going to lunch on their own. Thanks for the 20 quilts entered. I am sure it will be a fantastic show. See you at the museum at 10AM. Teresa Reed

<u>Membership</u> Jonnie Britton reported the attendance of 47 members and 1 guest.

<u>Library</u> Pam Bishop request if you have a Library Book, please return them to her at the March meeting and she will be able to return them to the Church Library.

## Opportunity Quilt

Vickie Brownell has volunteered to chair the 2022 Opportunity Quilt project. Debbie Cone is assisting with



The August Class, Galaxy Star, has been rescheduled from last year pending availability of the instructor and location. Sign up with Carol Anne Hobbs.



#### Other

Martha Herbert requested prayer for her son Will Herbert for a recent diagnosis of kidney cancer for scheduled surgery.

Carol Lindler is appreciative of phone calls during Covid isolation.

Peggy Birch will be undergoing Thyroid ablation.

Joan Goodsell is recoverying from her heart surgery.

Praise report from Lauri Winburn that her daughter is doing well.

Doorprizes for the meeting were donated by Judy Voss. Winners were Lorene Arnette, Martha Herbert, Pam Bishop, and Sally Everson.

Ramona Eggleston is in the process of moving and has a large assortment of décor samples available. Contact her if interested in looking at items as her home.

## QOV Presentations May 15, 2021







## Mr. L. Godfrey

Mr Gofrey's quilt was made by Elaine Holmes, Sew Unique, Kathleen Dennis, Jonnie Britton, & Joan

# Mr. C. Jones Army

Mr Jones' quilt was made by Beth Twedell.

# Mr. T. Sweat Marines

Mr Sweat's quilt was made by Carol Ann Hobbs & Pam Turner

## Sew and Tell May2021













## Sew and Tell May 2021













## Swamp Fox Quilters

## Minutes May 6, 2021

<u>Call to Order</u> by Lauri Winburn, President. The minutes of the April 1, 2021 were presented for approval. A motion was made by Carol Anne Hobbs and second by Judy Voss to approve the minutes as submitted.

Please contact Lauri on her home phone 843-309-9777.

Membership Johnnie Britton reported the attendance of 47 members, 1 guests.

<u>Treasurer's Report</u> submitted by Timi Bronson for March: total expenses \$890.27, total income \$722.50 and net income -\$167.77. Reconciled bank balance \$4,480.46 (\$300.00 to SFQ QOV). There is a reconciled balance for SFQ in the National Quilts of Valor account of \$342.57.

Income: Expense:

Phone fine \$2.00 Raffle Quilt tickets \$20.22

QOV donation \$300.00 Meeting Expense \$100.00

Burn Center Donation \$5.00 Quilt Show Expense \$112.32 Membership Dues \$30.00 Class kits/patterns \$395.00

Class and Kit fees \$385.00 Travel Expense \$183.28

Name Tags \$0.50 Total Programs \$578.28

<u>QSC</u> <a href="https://www.quiltersofsc.org">https://www.quiltersofsc.org</a>. A representative is needed for Region 5. Upcoming events may be found on the QSC website. The Fall Retreat is open for registration at this time. Dates: Oct 15-17. Location: Myrtle Beach. QSC membership is required for registration.

Block of the Month: Marguerite Ewing: The April BOM Underground Railroad winner was GwynAnne Sawyer and Garden of Eden winner was Wanda Moody. The May block is Shoo Fly, and Jacob's ladder each 12 ½ inches unfinished. Patterns are available by email.

May Work Day not scheduled.

<u>Quilts of Valor</u> Lauri Winburn. There are currently 3 quilts available for raffle fundraising. Kits are available for quilt blocks. Timi Bronson asked for volunteers to assist with quilting and binding. Backing and batting are available for QOV and Tummy Time quilts. A delivery of batting has been ordered the cost of which will be deducted from the SFQ QOV National Account. Contact Lauri or Timi.

Tickets for the first raffle quilt are \$1 each or 6 for \$5. Drawing will be on July 4.

They will be sold at the Hartsville Farmer's Market May 8 and June 12 (9am-1pm)

Florence City Center Farmer's Market May 15 and June 5 (9am-1pm)

Presentations to Veterans will be done on the sale dates.

Opportunity Quilt Vickie Brownell has volunteered to chair the 2022 Opportunity Quilt project. The completed quilt top was shown.

**2021 Challenge Quilt** Teresa Reed reported that 19 quilts were turned in for the Challenge Quilt, Diamonds are Forever, at the Hartsville Museum. The June meeting will be at the museum at 10 am. Members will be admitted for voting in limited numbers to meet Covid restrictions. Lunch is on your own.

Certificates were awarded to Teresa Reed, Pam Turner, and Linda Smiley for Viewer's Choice Award from the 2020 Initially Yours Challenge. Sue Chinich was awarded a First Time Entry Ribbon from QSC.

<u>Program:</u> Pam Turner introduced SFQ member Ray Vance who presented a trunk show of her prolific and imaginative collection of projects utilizing many techniques and supplies.

<u>Class</u> The May class is Sewing Machine Mats taught by Carole Ann Hobbs, Pam Turner, and Anne Parks. The class is immediately following the meeting.

The August Class, Galaxy Star, has been rescheduled from last year pending availability of the instructor and location. Sign up with Carol Anne Hobbs.

#### Other

Martha Herbert requested prayer for her son Will Herbert for a recent diagnosis of kidney cancer for scheduled surgery.

Carol Lindler is appreciative of phone calls during Covid isolation.

Peggy Birch will be undergoing Thyroid ablation.

Joan Goodsell is scheduled for heart surgery.

Praise report from Lauri Winburn that her daughter is doing well.

Doorprizes for the meeting were donated by Judy Voss. Winners were Lorene Arnette, Martha Herbert, Pam Bishop, and Sally Everson.

Ramona Eggleston is in the process of moving and has a large assortment of décor samples available. Contact her if interested in looking at items as her home.

Sew and Tell Projects were shown by 18 members.

Respectfully Submitted,

Linda Smiley, Secretary.